
  

   

 

March 11, 2011 
 
Dear Friends In Christ, 
 
Blessings in Jesus. 
 
At the beginning of each year, 
everybody wish the best. And 
such it was starting the 2011. 
What a beginning my brothers! 
 
The Arab world is upside down, 
thousands of deaths around the 
world,  Israel is shaking, the 
gasoline price is growing fast, 
Mexico is getting worse, and then 
you name it. 
 
No doubt, the last times are here, 
and Jesus is coming back. Only 
the blind and the foolish cannot 
see it. 
 
We cannot do much for the world 
situation but pray.  But for sure 
we can do some in the places 
where we live and move. 
 
Check the date:  On March the 7th 
we celebrated 24 years in Mexico, 
and we still feel that there is 
much to do. 
  
Yes, we will do exactly what God 
will ask from us this year.  Some 
pastors called us telling not to go 
this year, others saying go. I will 
be honest, this caused a little 
confusion, but at the end, we will 
do God's will as we did in the 

past. 
 
Lord willing, next 
month on April 19th,  
Wendy and I will 
celebrate the Silver 
Anniversary.  We have 
been married now for 
25 years, full of up and 
downs, sweetness and hardness.  
But we truly thank God for His 
faithfulness!   Nothing more, 
nothing less.  Twenty-five years 
spent serving our God, our 
children, and His people.  No 
doubt about it.   Amen. 
 
I want to thank all of you who 
have been concern for my 
surgery. I am felling a lot better, 
thank God. But I'm not yet 100% 
back to normal. 
 
Despite the surgery, I had good 
times of prayer, reading, and 
meditation as I recover. and just 
doing what I can by God's grace. 
 
I spent the last 2 days in Juarez 
blessing somebody.  Take a look 
at the photos.  While in our 
mission in Cuauhtemoc we are 
building the last part of a 
protective wall around us. 
  
There are many desperate people 
out there who lost jobs, family 
members etc, due to the violence, 
and we have been visited already 
from thieves.  I have been also 
visiting people in prison and 

trying to bless inmates both 
materially and spiritually.   
 
Please pray for our program for 
this 2001.  This includes:  

 3 or 4 mission trips to the 
Hispanics in the USA 

 an outreach in Central Mexico 

 the tent campaigns 

 prison ministry 

 and, Lord willing, a visit in 
Italy at the end of this year. 

 
Every time I talk to my mother 
long distance, she breaks my 
heart telling me to see her before 
God calls her home.  Thankfully, 
Alzheimer has not removed from 
her mind God's love and the love 
of her 3 son's.  Bless the Lord. 
 
We love you all, dear people of 
God. Thank you so much for your 
help and love.  We do not deserve 
it, but we need it. 
 
God bless each one of you. 
 
 
Renato and Wendy 
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Enter text here. 

 
A needy man we are helping to 

get electricity in the house. 

 

This home, at least has electricity. 

 
Inside the house electricity will 

make it more bearable 

 
Uber and Jose' both lost their 

fathers: one by the narcos and the 
other for sickness. 

 
The windy season just started. 

Sometime it is just nasty. 
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